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The Retired 
Teachers 
Association of 
Chicago and the 
Chicago Retired 
Teachers Aid Fund 
were saddened to 
learn of Patricia 
B. Kubistal’s 

passing early on Sunday, September 24, 
2023. Patricia served as a RTAC Director 
during the biennium 2015-2016. She was 
subsequently elected President of RTAC 
and CRTAF for the biennium 2017-
2018. As a Past President, she chaired the 
Insurance and Finance Committees. 

Throughout her years as a RTAC and 
CRTAF leader, she provided thorough 
and thoughtful perspectives to the various 
matters that the two organizations 
addressed. She also regularly represented 
retired Chicago public school educators’ 
interests and concerns at CTPF public 
presentation sessions and committee 
meetings, especially on those matters that 
pertained to the CTPF Health Insurance 
programs for retired Chicago Public 
School educators. 

During her career in the Chicago Public 
Schools Patricia B. Kubistal served as 
a teacher and principal. Following her 
retirement in 1993 she joined RTAC, 

was self-employed as an educational 
consultant and held positions at various 
Chicago universities. She also served as a 
member and officer in many professional 
organizations that address and support 
the various facets of education, especially 
the wide range of Special Education 
components. She was also active in her 
local parish and community organizations.

The RTAC Officers, Directors, and Past 
Presidents extend their sincere condolences 
to Patricia Kubistal’s family and friends. 
May her commitment to our profession 
serve as a legacy for present and future 
educators who dedicate themselves to the 
stewardship of Chicago’s youth. 

ELLEN AND GERTRUDE KIRBY PROVIDED A GENEROUS 
DONATION TO THE CHICAGO RETIRED TEACHERS AID FUND
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The Chicago Retired Teachers Aid Fund (CRTAF) gratefully 
acknowledges the ongoing generosity of Ellen and Gertrude Kirby 
who established a designated fund grant through the Community 
Foundation of Broward, Florida that began providing annual 
financial assistance to CRTAF in 2016. Ellen Kirby was a retired 
Chicago public school educator whose annual contribution 

through her designated eponymous fund honors her mother and 
herself. It is former members such as Ellen Kirby who continue to 
sustain the ongoing commitment of the Chicago Retired Teachers 
Aid Fund which exists to provide support to retired Chicago 
educators who have limited pensions. CRTAF encourages RTAC 
members to establish similar legacy arrangements.

Patricia B. Kubistal

Agency Location
Contact  
Person Phone

AARP Experience Corp Chicago-Central Kevin S. Smith 312-660-8664

AgeOptions Near West Suburbs 708-383-0258

American Red Cross (CPR & First aid) Chicago Central LaToya Sewell-Hall 312-729-6111

American Red Cross (Illinois) Northern Ill. Phillip Leo 708-305-8473

Blue Gargoyle Community Services Chicago Ashley J. Hobbs 773-955-4108x308 

Catholic Charities (Tutor) 
Cook and Lake  
Counties 

Albert Curtis Jr. 312-655-7412

CCIS (Cnsl for Int'l Stdnts) Chicago-North Suburbs Sylvia Alvino 847-328-7516

Chicago Architectural Foundation Chicago Barbara Hrbek 312-922-3432x225 

Chicago Cultural Center Chicago Central Marianne Wolf 312-744-7096

Click here for 
additional volunteer 
opportunities.

This list is only a 
part of the full list 
of volunteering 
opportunities 
available to RTAC 
members. For a full 
listing, visit  
www.rtac.org and  
go to “volunteers.”


